
 
 

 
 

Greensboro Criminal Justice Advisory Commission  

Monitor. Review. Analyze. Educate. Advise. Report.  

  

The Greensboro Criminal Justice Advisory Commission held its regular monthly meeting 

on Thursday, March 17, 2022 virtually via Zoom and was presented with a speaker. 

Commissioners Present:  J. Webb, K. Brown, A. Marshall, N. Malpass, T. Phillips & F. Jalloh 

Commissioners Absent: K. Brown, C. Brown, Q. Brown &, D. O’Brien 

Staff Present: Latisha McNeil, Criminal Justice Administrator, Trey Davis, Assistant City 

Manager 

Legal Department Presents: none 

I.  Call to Order:   

Chair Jaye Webb called the meeting to order at 6:34pm  

II.  Moment of Silence:  

The meeting opened with a moment of silence.   

III. Updates from Subcommittees  

Education and Outreach: 

Education & Outreach- Commission Jalloh present the report on behalf of the education and 

outreach subcommittee. The education and outreach committee met on March 8, 2022.  

 The group will be working on planning a roundtable discussion on addressing violence in 

our city. They will be reaching out to various leaders in the community (Church, Courts, 

Police, Civic Organizations, and youth).    

The group talked about being inclusive and trying to reach out to typically marginalized people. 

The group also spoke about drafting a letter to send to various community organizations telling 

them about the commission and asking for support in the roundtable discussion.  

1. School board- within the school itself 

2. Community In Schools with Jimmy 

3. Richard, who works with African American Male Initiative at Wiley Elementary 

4. Someone from the YWCA 

5. Carl Jones, with UNCG 

6. Juvenile Detention Center 

7. Parks & Recs 

8. Judge Lora Cubbage 

9. Faith-Based Organizations - 



 
 

 
 

10. Business Community 

11. United Way; 

12. Proud Fathers United 

13. Greensboro Housing Authority – Anthony Banks 

14. Bethel & Mount Zion Church 

15. Big Brothers/ Big Sisters 

16. Immigrant Non-Profit Orgs 

17. Faith Action International, Church World Services 

18. Greensboro Police Department 

19. NC African Services Coalition 

20. Jalloh’s Upright Services 

21. Greensboro Public Library 

22. Say Yes Guilford 

23. Family Success Center which Jay is the ED serving young adults and children 

24. Gate City Coalition 

25. Greensboro Neighborhood Council 

 All members were asked to identify two community groups that they are involved in and 

would like to build a partnership with and provide the names to CJ Admin McNeil. 

 The group identified its mission and scope to educate and share information with the 

public about law enforcement and collaborate on law enforcement solutions. 

Policy Subcommittee:  

Commissioner K. Brown provided the report from the policy subcommittee. The policy 

subcommittee met on March 7, 2022.  

 The group discussed the courtesy policy and wanted to get information from GPD about 

what they are doing to address the courtesy complaints that continue to be leading 

external complaints about the department. A letter will be sent to GPD asking for 

information related to complaints. The committee is interested in learning about any 

auditing or evaluations conducted by the professional standards division to understand 

the complaints being filed.  

 The group also spoke about asking to receive additional training from police attorney 

Andrea Harrell, Professional Standards Division, participating in the use of force 

simulator, and someone from the police department crime analysis department to come 

and do training on understanding the data on the open data portal. 

 The group discussed the possibility of conducting a study of GPD training standards and 

comparing them to the training standards of other surrounding agencies.  

 The group is interested in addressing the frequency of other municipalities incentivizing 

lateral entry by offering competitive pay and benefits for lateral entry.  

 CJ Admin will reach out to GPD’s training and standards division Captain E. Cuthbertson 

to see if he would be willing to attend a GCJAC policy subcommittee meeting to discuss 

GPD’s training.  



 
 

 
 

 The group also spoke about looking for a possible correlation between officer overwork 

to courtesy.  

 Commissioner T. Phillips brought up the joint committee on restraints that some 

commission members were able to participate in 2019. He inquired about what outcomes 

came from the study and that it would be good to receive an update.  

IV. Additional Commissioner Comments 

VIII. Adjourn 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:23 pm 

 


